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Education for a beginning. . . Values for a lifetime.




“Pace et Bene* Peace and Goodness.”

“Miracles can happen when hearts are touched.” John Baptist deLaSalle 

"Let it be known to all who enter here, that Jesus Christ is the reason for this school, the unseen but ever present teacher in all its classes, the model of its faculty and the inspiration for its students."










September 19, 2012
Dear Parents and Guardians,
Parish Transformation Survey: We need your input, please take a survey if you have not already done so. 
 

ENGLISH: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/PTFall2012English
SPANISH: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/PTFall2012Spanish       

POLISH: https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/PTFall2012Polish
Please go ahead and fill out your survey today!  Thanks for your generous service to St. Hilary Parish and School.

We welcome Dr. Peg Hanrahan as our new Director of Religious Education as she begins her ministry to Saint Hilary Parish and School.  Peg is also a Virtus facilitator and has graciously offered to give the required class for volunteers on site. We will be choosing a date in the near future—watch for an update. I am looking forward to working with her this year. 

Once a volunteer’s paperwork is submitted and the electronic background check completed, he or she has two months (60 days) to take the Virtus class. Only coaches and teachers/catechists are required to complete the Mandated Reporter training. 

Over the weekend our family celebrated our newest granddaughter Ziesel’s naming ceremony at the Oak Park Temple on Saturday morning. In addition to Zeisel, in the Jewish tradition, she was given two other names, Miriam and Ruth for her great-grandmothers. She could not be named for anyone living as that is Jewish bad luck. Zeisel is Yiddish for sweet and she truly is. Watching our grandson Roland’s antics during the ceremony was as much fun as anything else. He was eventually removed to babysitting. We left the reception early and headed for Northwestern where we met up with my brother, two nephews and a niece (coincidentally they are all Neises as well LOL). The weather was beautiful and Northwestern won the game. About nineteen Hilarians were there cheering the Wildcats on to victory. 

Thanks to the teachers and parents who attended the Accelerated Math and Reading information workshop last Thursday. The evening was very informative and productive. 

Thanks to all who participated in the Parish Transformation meeting as well for their willingness to work for the future of our parish and school. 

Wednesday Schedule
Please remember the first Wednesday of every month, with the exception of January and April, is an early dismissal day to allow the faculty to conduct a business meeting and experience in-service opportunities. 

The second Wednesday in January, the ninth, and April, the tenth,  are early dismissal days as the first Wednesdays fall in the Christmas and Easter break time frames.  The first Wednesday dates are 9-5, 10-3, 11-7, 12-5, 2-6, 3-6, 5-1 and 6-5 respectively. All other Wednesdays are full days allowing us to devote academic time to the core curriculum, our Accelerated Math and Reading Programs, computer classes for the junior high and advisory. As you will recall, this decision was reached last year and has been published in the annual year long calendar. 
Forms and Paperwork 

Please turn in physical forms for students entering preschool, kindergarten, 6th grade, and all students involved in St. Hilary athletic teams. The physical must be turned in by September 2.  Students not in compliance with this State law will be excluded from school on October 1.

Dental exams are now required by the State for students entering kindergarten, 2nd or 6th grade.  Vision exams are required in PreK and Kindergarten. These forms were also attached to your child’s last report card in June.  New ones are available in the school office.  Families who did not comply with this state law last school year will be contacted again, as the State has asked us for updates about these families.

Coaches and Volunteers: Volunteers/Coaches are required by Archdiocesan policy to complete a file, which includes: Form 7703 Archdiocesan Application for Employment or Volunteer Service 




     Criminal Background Check –eAppsDB – online application 

                                          CANTS 689 form (Child Abuse and Neglect Tracking System) 

                                          Code of Conduct: read signed and dated 

                                          Safe Environment Training: Virtus/Protecting God’s Children and Youth 

We appreciate the gifts of time and talent our volunteers offer to the students of Saint Hilary School.  If you have completed this process last year or before last year you need only to renew the CANTS form. We will be doing a follow-up on this within the first weeks of school.            

Dates to Remember 

September 21 
Walkathon 

September 26

Snake Road Experience (Grade 8) and Progress Reports 

September  27
Picture Day  Bring your smiles!!!! 
October 2 

BSJ Meeting  Rectory Meeting Room 7:00 p.m. 

October 3 

1:45 Dismissal / Faculty and Staff Meeting and Response to Intervention 

October 4

Half day of School and Parent/Student/Teacher Conferences 1-4 P.M. 5-7P.M.

October 5 

Professional Development for Teachers: Writing Across the Curriculum 




No school for students 

October 8 

Columbus Day Holiday 

October 10

Family School Association Meeting  Café  7:00 p.m.

October 11

First Reconciliation Parent Meeting (Mandatory) 7:00 p.m. 
October 12

Student Council Dance sponsored by Grade 8 

October 13

Alumni Quiz Night 

See the Peek of the Week sheet for additional dates. 

Sincerely,

Michael G. Neis 
Michael G. Neis
Principal
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